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LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 
 
TO: CABINET  -  17th JULY 2008 
 
 
FROM:   COUNCIL – 10th JULY 2008 
 
 
 
Motion Referred to Executive – HARROW TOWN CENTRE 
 
 
1. At the meeting of Council held on 10 July 2008, and in accordance with the provisions 

of Rule 15.6, a Motion proposed by Councillor Bill Stephenson and seconded by 
Councillor Keith Ferry, was resolved to stand referred to the next meeting of the 
Executive (in particular the Local Development Framework Panel). 

 
2. This was due to the issue of an overall master plan for the development of the Town 

Centre and its infrastructure, and the provision of any new leisure facilities being 
matters within the powers of the Executive. 

 
 

Harrow Town Centre 
   
 “This Council is concerned that Harrow Town Centre is rapidly moving to becoming a 
high-rise, overdeveloped jungle of flats – the prime example so far being the 
development on the Gayton Road site promoted by Harrow Council, which has met 
with universal condemnation by Harrow residents.  There is no overall master plan for 
the development of the Town Centre and its infrastructure or for the provision of any 
new leisure facilities. 
 
Council notes and supports the commitments made by the new Mayor of London 
during the recent GLA campaign to protect Outer London boroughs from high-rise 
buildings and over development and to place greater emphasis on providing a higher 
proportion of family size dwellings, and calls on him to honour his election pledge 
when considering major developments in Harrow”. 
 
 

 
 FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 
 Background documents:  
 1. Motion submitted to the Council meeting - 10 July 2008. 
 2. Minutes of the Council meeting - 10 July 2008. 

 
Contact: 
Pauline Ferris, Democratic Services  
Direct Dial: 020 8424 1269 
email: pauline.ferris@harrow.gov.uk 

 


